ADVANCED NURSE PRACTITIONER REGULATION UPDATE 

(December 2005)
I attended the NMC Council meeting on Thursday 1st December to hear the outcome of further work that has been undertaken to establish a regulatory framework for Advanced Nurse Practitioners (ANP).  

Key aspects of the proposals and decisions made are summarised below : 

DEFINTION

A revised definition of an ANP was proposed.  The original NMC definition had been re-worked drawing on input from a wide range of "advanced practice" programme providers, a number of patient organisations and the Council's reference group, for comment on clarity and accessibility.  The NMC Nursing Committee further influenced this process by deciding on a relatively short definition with accompanying information about the ANP's role.  The NMC Council agreed the definition and I am awaiting the final format to share with you all. 

STANDARD

Over the summer, the original NMC competencies had been mapped against the Knowledge and Skills Framework and where appropriate had been re-written to more accurately reflect an advanced level of practice.  These had been circulated to a wide range of NPs for comments.  The final version was presented to the NMC Council and was agreed.  I have attached this for your information. 

ACCOMMODATION FOR EXISTING PRACTITIONERS

Pam Walter at the NMC has done a significant amount of work to plan develop the policy for accommodating existing practitioners onto the register once it opens.  Four groups were identified who might consider themselves eligible to register at this level of practice : 

GROUP A : This group includes those who have undertaken a programme based on the competencies that have been approved by the Council.  Currently this group would include all those who had obtained an award as a NP from a higher education institution where the programme has been jointly approved by the HEI and the RCN accreditation unit since 2002 (this was when the RCN and UKNONPF formally adopted the competencies).

GROUP B : This group includes those who undertook the programmes that were based on programmes similar to those undertaken by nurses in Group A but prior to 2002.  Programmes would have included most of the competencies that have now been approved but they may not all have been assessed.

GROUP C : This group includes all those who have completed a programme at undergraduate or master’s level, which prepares them for working at an “advanced” level of clinical practice, but not one that has been specifically designed to meet the competencies as approved by the NMC. 

GROUP D : This group includes those who have not completed a conventional programme of preparation, but who wish to have their prior learning and competencies (certificated or not) accredited.  

The proposals for the process were tested with a wide range of current programme providers who considered that the proposals were feasible.  The NMC Council agreed both the policy and the proposals. 

ACCOMODATION OF EXISTING PROGRAMMES

A policy for accommodating existing programmes was also proposed in relation to the HEIs falling under GROUP's A, B and C.  The policy and processed was agreed by NMC Council. 

TIMESCALE

Finally, the earliest point at which the new sub-part of the register for ANPs could be opened is August 2006.  The timescale for the latest implementation of the standard was put forward as August/September 2009.  It was proposed that this would allow sufficient time for the majority of those eligible to complete the requirements for registration.  NMC Council agreed these proposals.  

NEXT STEPS

With the NMC Council agreement for the new ANP register, the associated standard and processes for the accommodation of existing practitioners and programmes,  now complete the NMC will be developing a project-initiation document to enable the implementation of the agreed policies.  The NMC will also now be approaching the Privy Council formally to seek their agreement for the opening of a further sub-part of the nurses part of the register (Article 6 (3) (e) of The Nurses and Midwives Order 2001). 

Further details will follow in due course from the NMC.  If you have any specific queries, I advise you to contact Pam Walter at   Pam.Walter@nmc-uk.org
I have offered the NMC, and both Jonathan Asbridge and  Pam Walter in particular,  the support of the RCN NP Association, RCN approved NP programme providers group, and Association of Advanced Nursing Practice Educators (AANPE) and myself in helping to see these proposals to fruition.   
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